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On Thursday, January 30, 2014 the State Board of Education met at the Department of Education, 9890 South Maryland, Las Vegas, NV and the Department of Education, 700 East Fifth Street, Carson City, NV. The meeting was video conferenced.
Public Comment was heard.

The election of officers for the State Board was held. President Wynn was re-elected as the Board President and Allison Serafin was re-elected as the Vice President. 

President Wynn introduced new Board members Teri Jamin, the Nevada Association of School Boards representative and Jeff Zander, the Nevada Association of School Superintendents representative. 

Superintendent Erquiaga provided an overview of key items regarding the College and Career Readiness Assessment selection as well as Department restructuring that will occur over the next three months. 
The Consent Agenda was approved. 

The Board adopted the Annual State of Public Education report pursuant to NRS 385.230.

Superintendent Erquiaga explained NRS 385.3593 requires the Department to submit an annual State Improvement Plan (STIP) that analyzes existing data and establishes anticipated action for the coming year. The Board approved the 2014 STIP.

The Board discussed the score required to pass the High School Proficiency Exam during the three years that the exam will continue to be a requirement. The Board approved establishing a transitional cut score for graduating class of 2015-16 and directed staff to apply a rigorous evaluation to produce a cut-score for 2013/2014 Grade 12 and Adult math and 2013/2014 Grade 10 and Grade 11 math.
The End-of-Course Subcommittee provided recommendations regarding the courses of study to be tested beginning with the graduating class of 2017. The Board approved three recommendations. First, the courses of study tested will be English, math, science and social studies, and the graduating class 2017-18 will begin with ELA I, ELA II and math I and math II. The science standards will be added when they are available. The second recommendation approved is for an unlimited number or opportunities for students to pass the End-of-Course examinations. The third recommendation is for the Department to construct the End-of-Course examinations to be used as semester units for a full year summative assessment.
The Board heard a report from the College and Career Readiness Task Force and approved the definition of college and career readiness: College and career readiness means the pupil who graduates from high school demonstrates the foundational knowledge, skills and qualities to succeed, without remediation, in workforce training, certification and degree programs. 

The Board discussed Future Agenda Items.

Public comment was heard. The meeting was adjourned at 2:09 p.m.

